Folsom Cordova Unified School District Measure G Citizens Oversight Committee January 12, 2022 – 4:30 PM Microsoft Teams Meeting

MEETING MINUTES

Committee Members

Present: Jennifer Lane, Laura Ruby, Ginger Sackmann, Elvia Triki

Absent: Veronica Voldseth, Nichole Willenborg

Others Present: Debbie Schlegel, Steve Pinkerton, Audrey Winters

Staff: Chris Anicich, JoAnne Blaisdell, Elia Escobar, Mike Hammond, Matt Washburn, Geri

Wickham

Meeting called to order at 4:34 PM

I. Approval of Meeting Minutes

Elvia made a motion to approve the September 8, 2021 meeting minutes and Ginger provided a second. Minutes were unanimously approved.

II. Measure G Project Updates

Chris Anicich reviewed Blanche Sprentz projects. Construction bids should be in by the end of March so that work can begin this summer.

Mike Hammond said that Natoma Station construction is in the planning stages and will have a similar timeline to Blanche Sprentz, with work beginning this summer. Projects include new fencing, a new sports floor in the multipurpose room and a new marquee sign.

Mr. Anicich discussed Folsom Middle School construction, which will include remodeling locker rooms to provide better supervision from nearby office areas, the addition of a music classroom, an update to the stage area and lighting and audio systems, and two new shade structures, one near the PE/outdoor instructional area, and one below the amphitheater.

Matt Washburn said that staff met with the City of Folsom Traffic Department to discuss traffic flow into the parking lot at Folsom Middle School and hired a Traffic Engineer to discuss solutions and help with the design.

A new portable building to be used as a staff restroom/breakroom will be installed at Folsom High School this summer to accommodate growth that has taken place with the addition of Folsom Lake High School and the Walnutwood satellite office. Staff has gone through the site sale process for Folsom Lake High School and one offer has been received and is being

negotiated. The purchase and sale agreement will be presented to the Board of Education on January 20. The proceeds from the purchase of this site will go into the Capital Facilities fund.

Laura Ruby had questions about the Vista del Lago premium stadium seats that were funded by the Booster Club and believes it is important that people know the seats were not paid for by Measure G funds. Jennifer Lane suggested a plaque. Mr. Washburn said it may be possible to have a sign stating the project was funded by the Booster Club as well as better messaging to students and families.

III. Communication

Mr. Washburn said the Citizen's Bond Oversight Committee Measure G Annual Report was presented to the Board of Education in November. He spoke about the recruitment of committee members and said there was some interest, although there have been no new applicants. He also discussed the vacant positions on the committee. Ginger Sackmann said she is happy to move to the vacant Business Organization position and Elvia Triki confirmed that she is active in a PTO. This leaves three vacancies: two Parent/Guardian positions and one Community Member-At-Large position.

IV. Other Committee Topics

None

V. Public Comments

Audrey Winters, Folsom Middle School PTO President, spoke about areas of the school which she would like to see rehabilitated. She said areas #4 and #16 are worn out and run down and no seating is available for the kids. Mr. Anicich said a shade structure will be installed in Area #4 and will include some seating.

VI. Next Meeting Date

The next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday, May 11, 2022 at 4:30 PM at Sutter Middle School.

Meeting adjourned at 5:43 PM

Respectfully submitted,

Laura Ruby, Chairperson